 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the virtual meeting of the Parish Council held in councillors’ own homes on Tuesday 16th February 2021
Councillors present; Cllrs; Hirst, Blackburn, Burkhill, Hart, Hoodless, Myers
Public present: Ward Cllr Liz Sargeantson.

2058                Declarations of interest
Cllr Blackburn declared an interest in the field access issues (item 2061) and as such did not participate in this part of the meeting.
2059                 Apologies for absence
                          Cllrs Buttery, Clark and Ellin
2060
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 19th January 2021.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
2061

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Community Field-the clerk has chased the play equipment matter again but due to ERYC workloads being deployed to covid related projects Vicky Jude has still not been able to proceed any further with the play equipment project. The HMLR registration documents are still to be processed and again are delayed due to covid workload restrictions. The PROW application was discussed at length and it was noted that if it is to be accepted by ERYC then it must contain stronger historical user representation documentation. This project will be discussed at the next meeting as to how to get the general public to complete the necessary documents that are required to accompany the PROW application.
Play area- Cllr Hart performed the weekly inspections for the last month and has found nothing to report upon. It was noted that the new field divider fence has been marked out and work has begun on installing the fence. The book remains with Cllr Hart to perform the weekly inspections for the next month.
4R public liaison panel-the clerk was instructed to write to ERYC to ask for a stronger village panel representation at the panel liaison meetings. The clerk contacted ERYC Matthew Sunman who has agreed that an extra parish councillor can now attend the future panel meetings. Cllrs Clark and Hirst will be the SPC representatives.

Field access issues-the parish council discussed the recent erection of a fence which potentially blocks/restricts the legal access rights of SPC and ERYC to the community field. Due to the confidential nature of this subject the parish council have held discussions and made decisions at the meeting that will not be publicly minuted. The clerk will keep a full but private record of the discussions and decisions made.
2062
 
Planning applications.
Application for certificate of lawfulness for S.Partington at Sweyne Coaches ref 21/00058/CLE. It was resolved that SPC will approve this application.
Appeal notice from N.Auchterlounie at 87 High St,Swinefleet ref 20/00089/REFUSE for erection of summer house previously refused by ERYC. SPC have noted this appeal notice.
2063

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Defibrillator battery-the clerk has reported that the village defibrillator is now nearly 5 years old and it is recommended by the supplier that the battery should be replaced. It was resolved that the clerk will purchase a new battery and arrange installation.
ERYC bin movement-it was noted that unknown person(s) have moved the ERYC litter bin from outside the Ship Inn to the Common Piece car park. SPC have publicised this matter but as yet no information as to who has moved this bin has been received. It was resolved that the clerk will speak with the Ship Inn owner Mr C.Oldridge to establish if he himself has moved the bin and to obtain permission from him to allow SPC to move the bin back to where it once was sited.

2064

Ward councillor’s report

Ward Cllr Sargeantson informed the parish council of a general crime decrease in our area and also informed that in future months it is hoped a greater police presence will be made available in the area to capture speeding motorists.
2065        
Financial matters 
HSBC closure-the clerk has reported that the Goole HSBC branch will close in July 2021 and as such future banking arrangements will need to be made as SPC relies heavily on branch visits for their banking needs. It was resolved that the clerk will fully investigate either moving banks or updating the current banking situation by obtaining a debit card and improving the current online banking arrangements.
The following cheques were approved for payment.
Cq no 102057 S. Belton salary 
Cq no 102060 H.M.R.C. £34.60 
Cq no 102058 ALCC £40.00


Cq no 102059 Arctic Ice £37.00 (round up)


Cq no 102061 Came & Co £109.74
2066

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 16th March 2021 at 7.00pm.
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